Nikki Cooper

From: Susie Wood

Sent: Sunday, September 13, 2020 9:02 PM

To: corporate

Subject: Cheakamus Crossing Phase 2

Dear Mayor and Council,

I am concerned about additional traffic which will be generated by the rezoning of Phase 2 (RZ001165) and the new application for a development permit (DP001760). My thoughts are that the RMOW needs to slow down the entire Phase 2 and have more community input. This is a residential area and the entire atmosphere of it will change with that much additional traffic. DP001760 alone will have 138 parking stalls. That means at least that many more vehicles will be traveling up and down Mount Fee daily. How many more will be added with the full expansion?

I strongly believe the RMOW needs to invest in another new access road to this area. It is not in the best interests of the existing neighbourhood and residents living here to make Mount Fee a major route into this new area. It affects our livability and safety.

Please note that I have already submitted a Traffic Calming Request for our street as there is already an existing problem with speeding on Mount Fee Road.

Regards,

Susie Wood

1209 Mount Fee Road

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy Tab S2